
 Public Infrastructure and Conservation 
Deb Bell 

Subject: Interlocal Agreement between Snohomish County and the Tulalip Tribes 
of Washington to transfer 64th Street NW.  
  

Scope: This ordinance consists of an interlocal agreement with the transfer of 
County interest in 64th Street NW to the Tulalip Tribes and authorizes a 
quit claim deed, to transfer 64th Street NW to the Tulalip Tribes, so that 
the Tribes can operate and maintain 64th Street NW for continued public 
use as part of the Tulalip Tribes’ Tribal Transportation Program, as 
negotiated and provided under RCW 39.33.   
 

Fiscal Impact:  ☐Current Year     ☐Multi-Year     ☒N/A  

 
Expenditures 2023 2024 2025 Total 

 0 0 0 $0 

Revenue 2023 2024 2025 Total 

 0 0 0 $0 

 

Duration: The Agreement shall be effective upon signature and authorization by both 

parties.  The document will continue in force unless both parties mutually consent in 

writing to termination.  

 

Authority Granted: Authorize the County Executive to execute an interlocal agreement, 
substantially in the form of Exhibit A to the ordinance, with the Tulalip Tribes for the transfer of 
64th Street NW; and upon full execution of the interlocal agreement, the County Executive is 
authorized to execute a quit claim deed, substantially in the form of Exhibit B to the ordinance, 
to transfer 64th Street NW to the Tulalip Tribes. Interlocal Cooperation Act, chapter 39.34 RCW 
authorizes the County to enter into such an agreement. 

 

Background: In 1986 the US Department of the Interior granted a right-of-way easement for a 
public road over 64th Street NW to the Bureau of Indian Affairs which provides for “right 
privilege, permit and easement to construct and maintain easement for public road forever”.  
Snohomish County Public Works currently maintains 64th Street NW as part of the County Road 
network.  The Tulalip Tribes wish to improve and maintain 64th Street NW as a public road as 
part of the Tulalip Tribes Tribal Transportation Program (TTP).  Snohomish County and the 
Tulalip Tribes have negotiated an ILA under RCW 39.33.  The ILA will allow for the transfer of 
real property rights for 64th Street NW from the County to the Tulalip Tribes.  Under the ILA the 
County will be relieved of future costs associated with maintaining 64th Street NW, which is in 
the best interest of the public.   

 

Requested Action: For Council to move this to GLS on March 27, to set time and date 
for a Public Hearing, suggested time and date of April 17, 2024, at 10:30 am.  

 

Council Initiated: 

☐Yes  

☒No 

 

ECAF: 2024-0260 

Ordinance: 24-015 
 

Type: 

☒Contract 

☐Board Appt. 

☐Code Amendment 

☐Budget Action 

☐Other 

 

Requested Handling: 

☒Normal 

☐Expedite 

☐Urgent 

 

Fund Source: 

☐General Fund 

☐Other 

☒N/A 

 

Executive Rec: 

☒Approve 

☐Do Not Approve 

☐N/A 

 

Approved as to 

Form: 

☒Yes 

☐No 

☐N/A 

 

 

 


